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 Dear Parents 
  
I apologise that I did not get to say hello to as many of you as I would have liked on Wednesday. I 
was double booked with the Governing Body. I hope you had constructive conversations and got 
some ideas for supporting your children at home. 

It is the support from home in child’s early years that sets up children to work independently 
when we as Parents are not able to help (GCSE Chemistry and Biology in my case). 

A gentle reminder for the Year 6 parents  - they MUST complete the Secondary Transfer Form by 
the 31st of October. 

Have a lovely half break and we will see you back on Tuesday 30th October. 

 
 
Catholic Life of the School: 

What a wonderful week culminating in amazing Mass at Sacred Heart Church to celebrate its 125 
year anniversary.  

The school was delighted to play a full part in the week’s events. Fr. Roy and Fr. Gerry observed 
the Monday Liturgical Assembly and Fr. Roy even had a role to play which he did so with 
‘Aplomb’. Both priests visited classes and spoke about the church and the Y6 children spent Fri-
day afternoon at St. Mary’s Battersea CofE, learning the story of Catholicism in Battersea.  

Finally from my VIP front row seat on Sunday, I was privileged to see so many families from both 
schools taking part and leading in the Liturgy in so many different roles. 

It is always a joy to visit the Parish but this was such an extra special occasion.  

Well done to all those involved and congratulations to the Parish team for such an amazing cele-
bration. Next year it is the turn of St. Mary’s and the Church of Mount Carmel and St. Joseph.  

I can’t wait! 

 

The Meeting of Waters - Y6 visiting St. Mary’s Church: 

 

 



 
 

Y6 children made Mosiac Hearts at lunchtime with Mr. Brading:  
 

 
 

 

Boccia: 

 

Sacred Heart were crowned the Wandsworth Boccia Champions this week against 11 other teams. 
Boccia is a game similar to Bowls and the children from Hilary House have been practicing their 
skills during PE this half term. We entered two teams into the completion with both teams finish-
ing in the top three! 

The winning team was made up of Sienna, Charlie and Arthur Jennings who comfortably topped 
their group to reach the final against Shaftesbury Park School. The team made the comeback of 
all comebacks in the third end after being down by 3 only to make it level and force a tie-break 
end. Shaftesbury Park did well to surround the Jack, but the last ball played by Sienna skimmed 
between the two reds to place the blue ball 5mm closer to the Jack making the score 4-3 to Sacred 
Heart. The 'B' team included Mahamed, Badis and Arthur Allen who also played extremely well to 
finish in 3rd place.  

Well done to all the children that took part and Good Luck at the London Youth Games in March! 

                                                                                                                                                                   

 

 
 
 
 

I have been approached by some parents  
asking, “What can we give as an alternative to  
Party bags?” Well yesterday Ms. Wells was at a 
conference on the importance of reading and 
heard the most wonderful suggestion - “Take 
your child to the bookshop and choose a book 
that they would like to donate to the class. It 
can be non-fiction or fiction it doesn’t matter. 
Then write a little message in the front and give 
it to the class on their birthday. The book will 
last far longer than sweets and bring far more 
pleasure as well”. 

Alternative to Party Bags – Donate A Book To Your Class: 



 

Ms. Ormonde was awarded the School games Silver  

accreditation to recognise the achievements and commitment to PE: 

 

 

 

 

Beat it ! Sacred Heart Oct. Half Term 2018: 

 

 

 

 

 

A quick update on the Choir events in the coming months - John Cronin: 

Autumn Term: 

Saturday 24th November: Beckenham Choir Festival, 2:00 pm. U13 Parts category. 

This is the one trophy SH has never won and I hope to remedy this next month. 

Tuesday 4th December: Advent Service   

 

Spring Term: 

I will be looking to put on another Catholic Choirs festival with every catholic primary school in 
the Borough. 

North London Music Festival, next competition. Dates for this clashed last year with the CCF, so I 
am awaiting North London to announce their date first. 

 

Summer Term: 

School music concert: Chessington trip probable, looking for this to be a bi-annual trip now. 

We’re currently on the waiting list to go to the Royal Opera House to see Romeo & Juliet. I’d like 
to do a concert of some description, even taking the place of Chessington, just to expand horizons 
etc. 

 

 

 

On Monday, Lucinda Murray visited our 

school to congratulate the 35 children who 

completed the Summer Reading challenge. 

Here is the copy if her letter to the school. 

We have attached details of various events 

and activities for your child to enjoy at the  

library over the half term. 

Activities and Events at the Battersea and York Gardens Library: 



 
 

 School Resources at York Gardens Library: 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                            

BTL Diversity Month Brochure: 

     
YOR October Events: 

 

Calendar of Events for November and December 2018: 


